
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 
INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM 

TO: Felicia Strong-Whitaker, Purchasing 

FROM: David Clark, Director 

DATE: November 8, 2024 

SUBJECT:     Status of Contract Performance Review 

On May 14, 2024, the Department of Purchasing opened the Invitation to Bid for the South 

Fulton Maintenance & Operations Center Demonstration (24ITB1302727A-KM) and awarded 

the contract to Garden Bush Landscaping. However, after initially accepting the award, Garden 

Bush Landscaping decided not to proceed with the contract. 

Crabapple Turf Management, Inc. dba Crabapple LandscapEXPERTS, the second most 

responsive and responsible bidder, was recently awarded the contract. 

We have not yet entered an evaluation period necessary for a performance review. Therefore, a 

review cannot be conducted at this time.  

If you require additional information, please contact David Clark 404-612-2804. 

cc:     Corlette Banks, Environmental Program manager, Public Works 

          Gerald Pace, Deputy Director, Administration, Public Works 

          Andrenette Whitlow, Material Management Manager, Public Works 

          Brain Jones, Chief Assistant Purchasing Agent, Purchasing 


